Technology Coordinator Report to the Pittsville School District Board of Education Thursday, January 6, 2022



CTE Related Projects:

• All the PA speakers in the CTE are now fully functional, as the PA system vendor was able to resolve the issue regarding the five non-functional speakers.

Replacement Laptops:

• This project should begin moving forward this week, as Chris Nepper has agreed to come in and work on troubleshooting the imaging process, while I continue to move forward with migrating the district to its new VoIP phone system.

Voice over Internet Protocol (VoIP) Phone System:

- Coordinating final tasks and schedules with the vendor for cut-over to the new VoIP phone system.
- We have to run three new data lines to connect a new phone in each of three rooms, but this will not impact the cut-over schedule from the old analog system.
- Once the phone system has been migrated, we will patch the CTE building into the existing PA system through some of the old analog phone lines.

School-Year Projects:

Our high school student intern, Tyler Hanutke, successfully completed his Senior Capstone
working in the IT Department; and I'm pleased to report that he will continue working in the IT
Department during second semester and this coming summer via the Youth Apprenticeship
program.